THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

July 18, 1946

My dear Mr, Carter:

Thank you for your kindness in sending
the President those delicious peaches to which
you refer in your message of July seventeenth.

He appreciates your friendly thought and your good
wishes.

Very sincerely yours,

e

ROSE A. CONWAY
Administrative Assistant
in the President's Office

Mr, Amon Carter,
Shady Oak Farm,
Fort Worth,
Texas.
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